Date:
November 2, 2005
To:
Dr. Lawrence Estaville 
From: 
EAGLE
Subject:
Flood analysis in San Marcos
The reason for this report is to update you on the progress EAGLE is making on your project. This memo delivers a brief description of the project, the scope of the project, data being used, and data sources.  Following these subjects; the work completed, present work, and future work are discussed.
Project Description
The goal of this project is to develop a plan for mitigating hazards caused by the flooding of roadways and neighborhoods.  The use of ArcGIS will allow EAGLE to produce maps which will visually support our report.  Upon the completion of this project, you will have a valuable tool for use in alleviating the effects of flooding in the city of San Marcos.
Scope
The scope of this project is confined to the city limits of San Marcos.  Emphasis will be placed on:

· 100 year and 500 year floodplains

· Low water crossings

· Locating alternate transportation routes for flooded roadways

· Roads which could be altered to avoid flooding

· Neighborhoods that are susceptible to flood damage

Work Completed
EAGLE has been pursuing data since the acceptance of our proposal.  To date, we have successfully located low water crossing within the city limits and photographed many of these crossings.  Members of the team have been in contact with different agencies both at the local level and state level to obtain flood information.  A digital map of low water crossings has been located and downloaded from the City of San Marcos, and will be used in our analysis.  We have located a study done on the October 1998 flood to use as comparison.
Present Work
Currently we are in the process of obtaining the last of our data.  This includes getting census data and contacting the River Institute.  We have begun the analysis part of the project and it is proceeding well.  The construction of our webpage is in progress.
Future Work
The remainder of the GIS analysis work will be conducted upon the arrival of the census data and any other data which might be obtained. Also, we will begin writing the report for the project in the coming weeks.  We are proceeding on schedule and are optimistic about the outcome of this project.

Conclusion
The analysis proposed by EAGLE to reduce the effects of flooding in San Marcos is progressing well.  We are confident that we have or will obtain all needed information to use in our analysis, and we will provide you with a quality product.    
Sincerely,

EAGLE
